Croughton All Saints CofE Primary School Headteacher: Mrs. Sarah Smith

> High Street Croughton Northamptonshire **NN13 5LT** Tel. 01869 810727

bursar@croughton.northants-ecl.gov.uk www.croughtonallsaints.northants.sch.uk



'How wonderful, how pleasing it is when all God's people come together as one.'

Friday 5th September 2025

Dear Parents & Carers,

OAK CLASS LETTER – AUTUMN 2025

Wow! What a fantastic few days we have had settling into school! The children have learned our schools rules, spoken with confidence when sharing their 'All About Me' boxes and spent lots of time exploring our classroom spaces and resources.

This week, as well as taking part in our whole-school '10 Pieces' project, we have kicked off our topic for term 1 – 'Me and My Community'. Through this topic the children will discuss and compare the communities they belong to at home, school and in their wider life. It will enable us to all get to know each other better, setting firm foundations for the year ahead. Just as a reminder I work in the class Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday and Mrs Harden teaches on a Wednesday. We are also joined by Mrs Kilby every morning and Mrs Meaghan every afternoon.

PΕ

Our PE time is on a **Friday** afternoon. This will be indoor PE and will begin next week. Please ensure your child has a PE kit in school in preparation for these lessons (they do not need trainers). If your child has pierced ears, earrings should either be removed or covered with plasters on PE days.

Phonics

We will begin our phonics scheme (Little Wandle) next week. The children will have a daily phonics session learning sounds and rehearsing the skill of oral blending. There will be a parents information evening later this term about phonics and reading which you may wish to attend.

Barney Bear

Next week, one lucky child will be given the responsibility to take our class bear (Barney) home for a weekend of fun. Barney will be sent home with a different child each Friday along with a little treat, a class book to borrow and Barney's diary which can be used to record what he gets up to during his visit.

Each class has a class email which we can be contacted on with regard to any class questions and both Mrs Harden and I can access is - oakclass@croughtonschool.co.uk

I hope the children all have a well-deserved, wonderful weekend and I look forward to our first full week together next week!

Kind regards Mrs Tite